
 

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN  
Thursday, December  12, 2019 
B-Day 
 
TODAY’S EVENTS  
Advisory  Bell Schedule 
Driver’s Ed, Room 1215, 2:30pm 
JV Girls Basketball vs Southeast, 5:00pm  
JV Boys BAsketball vs Southeast, 6:30pm  

In Good Company Dance Performance, Auditorium, 7:00pm  
 

PARENT ANNOUNCEMENT 
To sign up for general PTSA communications [information for all BHS families], visit 
http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html​.  
 
Every year our Student Services department partners with the Food Bank of 
Eastern NC and parent volunteers to provide Winter Holiday Food Boxes to Broughton families in need. This 
year over 55 boxes will be picked up or delivered to families. Please consider donating hams, frozen turkeys 
and other supplemental items for the boxes. During this 16 day break, these families struggle providing the 
many breakfast and lunches that these students receive at school.  Thank you for your continued support of 
our Broughton Families!  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050844A5AA2D6-winter  
Jennifer S Tollison 
Broughton High School 
Data Manager 
Phone 919-856-7810 x23253 
Fax 919-670-4357 
 

GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS -- United States: For the first time since 1990, provisional data from the 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention suggest that drug overdose deaths declined last year. ​The 
5% decline is due to a drop in opioid-related deaths. Fatal overdoses from other drugs such as 
methamphetamines continue to rise, however. Although experts say this points to a promising trend, 
the death toll still exceeds the nation’s peaks for annual deaths from car crashes and guns. Observers 
point to tightened regulations on prescription painkillers and improved substance abuse treatment. 
Federal grants for substance abuse prevention and treatments will run out next year, and some are 
concerned the progress could come to a halt if Congress shifts its focus elsewhere.  

 
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL] 
 
Joyner Elementary is looking for students to help with their Study Buddy Program. 
Here is some information about the Joyner Study Buddy Program.  We would love to see some Broughton kids in 
the hallways. 

● Commitment is 15-20 minutes per child per week. 
● Interested individuals must be registered with WCPSS as a volunteer.  
● Teachers will have materials and subject matter each week for you to work on with your student(s). 
● Students LOVE this time and look forward to it each week. Volunteers love it as much as the 

students! 

If you or someone you know is interested in getting involved with this great program, please contact ​Alison 
Bentley​ (JYJ Study Buddies Chair) at Joyner. Phone 919-856-7650.  

http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050844A5AA2D6-winter


 

Broughton Dance Company will present their annual In Good Company show: REACT 

TONIGHT and TOMORROW NIGHT at 7:00 in the Diane Payne Auditorium featuring Company 

and Ensemble. Admission is $5 for students and $7 for adults. Tickets are now on sale online. 

IGC will feature student and teacher works and guest artist Hayden Frederick and Cara 

Mossman. Come out and support the dancers! 

 
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS]  

Seniors planning to attend Wake Forest University in the Fall: A student rep will be at Broughton next 
Monday, December 16, at 8:15am. She would like to meet briefly with Broughton students who have 
been accepted to attend Wake Forest to answer questions and share her freshman year experiences. 
If interested in meeting with this Deacon, please sign up in the Guidance Resource Center by this 
Friday, December 13.  

Ever thought about taking a GAP YEAR before heading off to college? If so, you and your parents might be 
interested in attending a Gap Year Fair scheduled at Carrboro High School [201 Rock Haven Road, Carrboro, NC 
27510] Saturday, February 8, from 1-4pm Pre-register for free at usagapyearfairs.org/fairs.  

SUBMIT Senior Recognition Ads by December 16!! Submit ad information to latipacatbhs@gmail.com 

Meredith College offers an annual women's leadership conference for high school juniors who are 

interested 

in developing and sharpening their leadership skills.The Meredith College Office of Student Leadership 

and Service, in conjunction with the Office of Admissions, will be hosting this free conference on 

Saturday, February 1, 2020.Interested students can register ​here​ by the registration deadline - 
Friday, January 24, 2020​.  A confirmation e-mail with additional details will then be sent.Please call 
the Office of Admissions at 1-800-MEREDITH or e-mail us at admissions@meredith.edu with any 
questions. 
 
If you are interested in pursuing an internship for your senior year, please register to attend an 
Internship Interest Meeting during the month of January during Advisory. 
 
CTE Internship is a course that allows 12th grade students to take an active working role in a local 
business or organization for HONORS credit. 
An internship looks great on a college application and on a resume! 
While an internship is only available for 12th graders, students must apply for acceptance into the 
Broughton Internship Program during their 11th grade year. (Attendance at an Interest Meeting is 
a requirement for applying to the Internship Program. Students can not apply to the program 
without attending a meeting.) 
Students should register for the Internship Interest Meeting by going to: ​tinyurl.com/bhsinternship 
Please contact Ms. Asbill with questions (rasbill@wcpss.net) 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 
 
First Night Raleigh 2020, Raleigh's New Year's Eve Celebration in Downtown Raleigh is just around the corner! 
First Night Raleigh will take place on Tuesday, December 31st from 2:00 pm to midnight in various locations 
throughout Downtown Raleigh. We need volunteers to help as Deputy Site Managers, Button Checkers, and 
Children's  Activity Helpers on the 31st, as well as office assistants the week leading up to the event. To 
volunteer, students will need to fill out a volunteer form at ​www.firstnightraleigh.com​.  If you have any 
questions, please contact the volunteer coordinator at ​volunteer@artsplosure.org​. 
 

https://mx.technolutions.net/mps2/c/CQE/jM0HAA/t.2x9/eKZId1FiQxaXAHwyJ8cFIg/h0/nhBbPLGG4lU9K0H8-2FsQGUQZ6GRVbdpG8iYZJmjycqgQ4l4cYuVO6N5n-2BtcHMGk-2Fy/exL0
http://tinyurl.com/bhsinternship
http://www.firstnightraleigh.com/
mailto:volunteer@artsplosure.org


 

The Caps Care Club is holding our annual Winter Clothing Drive to be donated to the Broughton Food Pantry. 
View our SignUpGenius and sign up to bring items at the link: ​bit.ly/bhswinterclothing​. Please bring items to the 
Broughton Front Office between the hours of 7 AM-3 PM and drop them in the clear plastic box labeled WINTER 
CLOTHING DRIVE. Every 5 items count for 1 hour of Community Service. Please only bring in NEW or SLIGHTLY 
used clothing! 
 
The Women’s Center Garden. ​The Women’s Center is a non-profit, 501c3 organization that provides life-saving 
basic needs and services and programs to women experiencing trauma, abuse, mental illness and homelessness. 
The Garden not only provides fresh produce for meals at the center, but it donates a portion of the harvests to 
local food banks as well. The Garden also provides therapy and job skills and training for its clients. The 
Women’s Center Garden is located behind the Alexander YMCA off Hillsborough Street. The official address is 
214 Park Avenue. Depending on the season, volunteers are needed for weeding, digging, planting, and watering. 
If you are interested in volunteering at The Women’s Center Garden, please contact Georgia Brown at 
georgia.brown@wcwc.org​. 
 
Community Hope is an academically structured mentoring and literacy program that addresses the individual 
learning needs and holistic growth of students living in under resourced communities in Raleigh.  The 
Community Hope Mentoring program matches a volunteer mentor (ages 16+) with a child.  Our mentors meet 
with their students once a week throughout the traditional school year.  Through this one-on-one mentoring 
relationship, students receive support, affirmation, and guidance from a positive role model to encourage their 
personal character development and academic success. With your help, students can gain more than one grade 
level of literacy proficiency each year as well as an expanded vision for their future. For more information 
contact Kelsey Swift at 919-582-2223 ext.2223.  
 

 
College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions  

[Not held on the Broughton campus] 
 
Belmont University Preview[TN] Register at Belmont.edu/Previewday 

February 22 
 
Long Island University [NY]  

Saturday, December 14 
To RSVP, visit liu.edu/Brooklyn/yes 

 
Sewenee, The University of the South Preview Events 

Saturday, February 15 
RSVP: visit.sewanee.edu 

 
VMI Open Houses February 28-29 

RSVP ​openhouse@vmi.edu 
 
Ursinus College [PA] Saturday Visits  

December 7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://bit.ly/bhswinterclothing
mailto:openhouse@vmi.edu


 

SUMMER ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITIES 

[The Daily Announcements Bulletins typically list only out-of-state summer enrichment 

activities for high school students. For information regarding programs offered on North 

Carolina campuses, visit the website at ​www.CFNC.org​ and SEARCH “College Preparation 

Opportunities.” Also, refer to the WCPSS list of summer camp  

programs for elementary through high school students at 

www.wcpss.net/school_to_career/summer_camp​ or for additional camp options in NC and 

SC at ​www.carolinacamps.com​.  
 

 

Appalachian​'s Walker College of Business invites Broughton students to apply to the​ 2020 Martha Guy 
Summer Institute!​ The application to apply opens on December 1, 2019. The Martha Guy Summer 
Institute (MGSI) has a sixteen year history of providing a unique summer program for ​high-achieving 
high school juniors​ interested in pursuing a degree in some area of business. MGSI is looking for 
participants from North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia and beyond! As a way to be more 
inclusive, this year the program will offer significantly reduced fees for tuition/ meal plan – a 40% 
reduction!  As a way to accomplish this, the camp has been restructured into a two-week program. The 
institute provides on-campus instruction and fun activities, as well as possible local and/or regional 
travel. Participants will develop their leadership skills, explore careers in business, meet business leaders 
and develop new business ideas to present to industry leaders.Those participating in Finance Academy, 
DECA or FBLA clubs, as well as others interested in business are typically good fit applicants for the 
program. Program dates – July 19–August 1, 2020 Application deadline – February 28, 2020 Tuition – 
$1000 + $350 meal plan* - a 40% reduction from the 2019 program! *need-based tuition scholarships 
are available 

 

Summerfuel ​offers a range of academic summer programs 

at some of the world’s most respected universities, and in culturally rich and vibrant cities 

across the United States, England and Spain. Students choose two subjects from a range of 

more than 100 subjects. Outside of class, there are many extra-curricular activities on every 

program, as well as guest speakers, workshops, and field-trips. To summarize, the following 

programs are offered:  

● Pre-College Campus Experiences at Oxford University, UC-BErkeley, UNC-Chapel Hill 

and Tufts University.  

● Business & Social Enterprise at Stanford, Columbia and Esade Barcelona.  

● Language Study at Spain: Barcelona & Andalusia.  

● Technology/Design at MIT Design Lab.  

For more information, call 1.212.796.8340 

 

Oxbridge Academic Programs ​offer 7th through 12th graders the opportunity to explore 

new cities, new languages, and new cultures through the activities and courses of their 

choice. Held on top university campuses and great cultural centers in the UK [Oxford and 

CAmbridge], US, France, and Spain, the programs are academically rigorous, culturally rich, 

and immersive. For more information visit oxbridgeprograms.com, email 

info@oxbridgeprograms.com​ or call 800.828.8349. 

 

Broadreach High School Summer Study Abroad Programs. ​Dive and sail voyages and 

land-based scuba adventures around the globe.  Participants earn college credits through 

immersive, hands-on learning. For more information: ​www.globroadreach.com​ / 
info@gobroadreach.com​ / 919-256-8200.  

 

http://www.cfnc.org/
http://www.wcpss.net/school_to_career/summer_camp
http://www.carolinacamps.com/
mailto:info@oxbridgeprograms.com
http://www.globroadreach.com/
mailto:info@gobroadreach.com


 

Summer Pre-College at Marist College. ​3 college credits. 2-week courses. 1 amazing 

experience.Prepare to have the best summer of your life exploring your creative and 

academic interests. This opportunity, available to high school sophomores and juniors, will 

provide you with a taste of college life, both in the classroom and on campus. Spend two to 

four weeks at the Poughkeepsie, New York City and Florence locations. For more 

information, visit ​www.marist.edu/precollege​.  
 

Registration for the ​Design Camp offered at NC State​ open January 29, 2020. The high 

school day camps for rising 9th, 10th and 11th graders are scheduled for July 6-10 or July 

13-17 [cost, $825] and the high school residential camps for resing 11th & 12th graders are 

scheduled for June 21-27 or July 26-August 1 [cost $1225]. For more information, visit 

design.ncsu.edu/designlab/.  

 

Two camps offered by the Raleigh Parks & Recreation Department​: Teen X-treme is 

a high quality summer camp program specifically designed for teens ages 12-14. This 

program leads tees through a broad curriculum of socially interactive experiences that 

includes arts and craft, field trips, indoor/outdoor recreational games, character & 

leadership, and other fun activities. The first one is called Campus Cruising, where they 

spend a week visiting two college campuses a day. The second one is called “Teen Corp” 

which gives community service [20 hours] by doing service projects around Raleigh. For 

more information, visit 

https://www.raleighnc.gov/parks/content/ParksRec/Articles/Programs/Teen/TeenSummerCa

mps.html​.  
 

The Summer Training in Academic Research (STAR) Program​, a summer program hosted by Duke 
University,  provides a high-quality research experience for undergraduate students, ​high school 
students​, and middle and high school teachers during the summer academic break. The eight-week 
program, held June 22 to August 13, 2020, will give ​participants who are interested in science and 
medicine​ real hands-on experience in research methodology and writing. Participants are placed in 
teams and matched with Duke faculty mentors to work on an original, hypothesis-driven project, 
originating as a one-page summary and culminating in a complete research paper. A goal of the 
program is to have every participant qualify for co-authorship on a peer-reviewed manuscript related 
to their team’s project. The STAR Program is held at the Duke Clinical Research Institute in Durham, 
N.C., which has organized educational and support programs for junior faculty, fellows, residents, and 
medical students as well as high school and college students. ​Participants receive a stipend to attend, 
which makes the program an option even for students who planned to work over the summer break. 
(see below)​. ​Application forms for the 2020 STAR Program are now available for download from the 
https://dcri.org/education/dukes-star-program/​website​. ​We are now accepting applications​ until 
midnight January 10, 2020. ​We recruit a mix of high school students, college undergraduates, and 
teachers.  The two teachers selected every summer participate fully in the curriculum, as well as 
provide student oversight and assistance with team-building activities.  Teachers receive a stipend for 
their 8 weeks of participation in the program.  

Barnard College in partnership with Columbia University ​offer numerous pre-college 

summer programs that allow high school students to explore their interests and put theory 

into practice in a New York City minute. The programs are exploratory in nature and give 

participants the opportunity to experience college life in the City as a resident or a day 

student. Visit barnard.edu/precollegeprograms to learn more about their summer institute 

programs in entrepreneurship, women’s and gender studies, urban studies, social justice 

reform, art history and fashion, creative writing, STEM, and much more. Session 1 is 

scheduled from June 27 - July 11, Session 1-b is scheduled from June 27-June 25. Session 2 

http://www.marist.edu/precollege
https://www.raleighnc.gov/parks/content/ParksRec/Articles/Programs/Teen/TeenSummerCamps.html
https://www.raleighnc.gov/parks/content/ParksRec/Articles/Programs/Teen/TeenSummerCamps.html
https://dcri.org/education/dukes-star-program/#compensation
https://dcri.org/education/dukes-star-program/
https://dcri.org/education/dukes-star-program/


 

is scheduled from July 18 - August 1. Applications are reviewed on a rolling basis beginning 

on December 1, 2019. Priority Deadline is Monday, January 20, 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

  

  



 

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 
 
  
 

  

 

 

 


